Annex: The results of the study by the MTRCL on various alternative locations near Hill Road for setting up the ventilation shaft
	Alternative Locations Studied
	Findings

	Slope near Haking Wong Building of the University of Hong Kong, Pokfulam Road
	This proposed location is situated on a slope.  For the construction of a ventilation shaft, an access road near the slope has to be occupied as works area requiring a prolonged closure of a portion of the access road inside the University of Hong Kong campus.  Besides, this proposal presents a major technical problem as the ventilation shaft has to penetrate through the foundation of the retaining wall in front of the slope.

	Des Voeux Road West near roundabout for trams at Whitty Street
	Since this proposed location is situated over 350m away from the University of Hong Kong Station, the ventilation effect will be limited. Moreover, substantial excavation along Hill Road, Queens Road West and Des Voeux Road West involving utilities and pipes diversion will be required for the construction of adits between the station and the ventilation shaft.  It will cause significant adverse traffic impact during construction.

	Temporary parking area at Shing Sai Road
	Since this proposed location is situated over 400m away from the University of Hong Kong Station, the ventilation effect will be limited.  Given that it is also the proposed reprovisioning site for the existing Kennedy Town Swimming Pool, there is no extra space for any ventilation shaft. 

	Inside Hill Road Garden
	The sitting-out area will be significantly reduced due to the occupancy of the ventilation shaft in this proposed location.  The residents nearby have objected to this proposal.  In addition, this proposal cannot ease the concern to remove the ventilation shaft from Hill Road.

	Open space at Pokfulam Road near Yam Pak Building
	This location has been proposed to house an electrical and mechanical building for the University of Hong Kong Station.   There is no extra space.  


